



KEYSTONE VALLEY FIRE DISTRICT

MEETING MINUTES MARCH 19, 2019 DRAFT

The regular meeting of the KVRFD was held at the KVFD Central Station’s meeting room at 7:00pm.

The meeting was called to order by Mr. Scott at 7:01pm.

Present:

Tom Scott, Ed Haas, Chuck Persch, Vicki Florian, Stephanie Klinger, Barry Edwards, Robert Guiney, Rob Cazillo (briefly)
Minutes: 

Minutes of the February 19, 2019 meeting were reviewed.
Motion: Motion made by Chuck P., seconded by Ed H. to approve the minutes as written.  Approved by all.
Update from Fire Company Representatives:
Monthly reports were emailed to municipalities and read at the meeting. 
EMS – Sign out front for hiring – State Licensure done for 3 years – Updated workman’s comp with PA Volunteer Fire saved about $10,000.00 – Memberships are still coming in, will work on sending second notices out – met with Tower Health on state of EMS and possible cooperative efforts, they want to meet with the rest of mutual aid around us before next meeting.
Ray S. and Brian G. are working on Martins Corner conditional use and lawsuit, the on waiting on a reply from West Caln on the conditional use application.

Rob C. asked if KVRFD would be willing to pay their portion of the website, Motion: Motion was made by Chuck P. to pay KVRFD portion of the website, seconded by Tom S., Approved by all.
Treasurer’s Report:

A treasurer’s report of bills for the month of March was read by Treasurer Vicki Florian.
Motion: Motion was made to accept treasurer’s report as read and approve the bills by Tom S., seconded by Ed H.  Approved by all.
Still have not seen the invoice for bonding insurance, was told it was mailed 3/12/19, as of 3/16/19 no invoice.
Received first payment from Highland Township.
Fire Administrator’s Report:
Still working with Chief on full-time career staffing.
Sent out an email from West Whiteland about funding opportunities.

Sent out an email to FD BOD about Pomeroy Properties that were identified in the study.  Robert G. stated that most of this is income from rentals and that two bays may be rented once stuff is cleared out, an engine and TAC still run out of there, will be discussed further.

FD and VFW will be doing a memorial and firehouse dedication after the Memorial Day parade on May 19, 2019.  They may request some funding to offset costs associated and may ask that the Chair be present to say a few words.
Wrap Up:
None
Motion: A motion to adjourn the meeting was made by Tom S., seconded by Chuck P. Approved by all.
Meeting adjourned at 7:30pm.
Next Meeting: April 16, 2019, 2019 at KVFD Central Station 329 West 1st Avenue Parkesburg PA 19365
Respectfully Submitted: March 20, 2019, Vicki Florian, Secretary

